
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear friends and family members, 

now we are a little bit more than one month in Kapkuikui, and it is amazing to see with which love and 

heartiness the people are welcoming us again and again. On the day when we arrived  there have 

been two pastors, two church elders, the village chief, almost 30 children and 9 youngsters to 

welcome us heartily.  Everybody wanted to greet us and to help us. It was like a big family and 

everybody was helping each other that after a short while everything was brought in our new home. 

 

In the first two weeks here there were school holidays. The leader of the Sunday School of 

Kapkuikui were asking me for balls and materials for games and  almost every afternoon he was 

making games and sports with the children. More than 50 children came and played football, 

volleyball, twist, family tennis and …  

In the evenings we were showing Biblical Movies in the church. Because of having no projector we 

were using our small television to show the movies… 50 to 70 people – young and old ones – were 

coming every evening to watch the movies.  

 

Because we still don´t have a car we are only working at the area of Kapkuikui for the moment. It is very difficult to 

find a car. Someone was offering a 27 years old car to us for 7,500 €, another one a car offered a car for 7,200 € to 

us for a car which is more than 17 years which had two accidents and the repair would have been another 2,000 €…  

Because Kenya is not producing cars by themselves the government takes a lot of taxes for the import of cars… and 

therefore the cars are very expensive and a car which is older than 15 years you can get for even more than 10,000 €… 

for our ministry a pickup would be the best car for us. But it is very hard to find a pickup! But God knows about this!!! 

Please pray that God will provide enough money for the right car!!! 

 

There are 50 to 55 children who are attending the Sunday School at Kapkuikui. They are baby carried 

in a kanga and young teenagers… When the leader of the Sunday School was asking us we were 

separating the children in two age groups. Especially the older ones really enjoyed to be under 

themselves…  They like to come and it is very easy to fascinate them…  It is amazing to see how open 

those children are for God´s Word…  On Saturday Dani is meeting with Peter to prepare the Sunday 

School program for the next day. Peter is very open and very interested to learn more and more …  our 

cooperation gives us even a lot of fun … 

 

 

AIC Kapkuikui 

Jesus said:  

Let the little children come to me,  

and do not hinder them,  

for the kingdom of heaven  

belongs to such as these. 

 

Matthew 19: 14 

Harambee (Swahili) =  
Let us work together  

Everybody is helping… 

Here you can see  
one of the football teams. 

. 

We sing songs in Kalengjin 
(tribe language), Kiswahili 
and English. 

The big red roof with the A is the AIC Kapkuikui 
 and the other red roof is our new house  

A Sunday School Child 



In the beginning of May was a first crusade. Together we went to the center of Kapkuikui, we 

were singing songs Kalengjin (there is even a Kalengjin songbook), a few people of the church were 

sharing their testimonies, the pastor was preaching and we were introduced to the village. The 

people stopped to play cards and were listening to our program. The village people are very open 

for the word of God. 

 

Several times Robert had the possibility to preach at the church. He really liked to spread out the 

word of God… Three weeks ago Robert was startung a worship team to start the weekly service with 

worshipping the Lord and two weeks ago he was founding a dancing group with children and 

youngsters. Meanwhile there are 31 dancers who are dancing and singing to the glory of God.  Is 

that not amazing? The church is very happy to look at them. On our homepage you can see them 

dancing…  www.englishkadala.blogger.de 

 

Before pentecoste Robert had malaria and now it is me… As soon as we are well again we want to 

visit the different schools in our area and to start with our evangelistic outreach… Together with 

a team for the church we want to visit the different schools and to ask if we are allowed to do 

the so called „pastoral program“ once a week… Please pray that God will open doors for us…  

 

 

Very heartily we want to thank all of you who were praying for us and were supporting us financially. Here the need is 

very big and the means we have are too small… Therefore we want to ask you to pray for more supporter that for 

example we are able to produce Sunday School materials and to buy some more technique like a projector… to do our 

ministry here more effective… Almost half of our Sunday School children don´t have even shoes and a pair of slippers 

you can get here for 1 €... therefore you can help even with a small amount of money…. 

 

Thank you for alll your prayers for our ministry. The Lord may bless you.  

 

Greetings, 

Yours  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AIC Kapkuikui 
P.O. Box  87, 30403 Marigat, Kenya 
 
Chairman:  
Joshua Komen 
Phone:  +254/ 72 44 32 748 
E-Mail: komenjoshua182@gmail.com 
 

Robert & Daniela Kadala 
P.O. Box 34, 30403 Marigat, Kenya 
Mobile Dani:     +254/ 70 35 68 191 
Mobile Robert:  +254/ 713 81 82 15 
E-Mail: family_kadala@gmx.de 
Skype: family_kadala 
Blogs: www.englishkadala.blogger.de  
            www.kadalafotos.blogger.de 

Vereinigte Deutsche Missionshilfe e.V. 
Volksbank Syke  
BLZ 291 676 24, Konto-Nr.: 12 577 600 
BIG/ Swift Code GENODEF1SHR 
IBAN DE33 2916 7624 0012 5776 00 
Payment descriptions:  
AC299000 Family Kadala or 
AC299400 Car for family Kadala 

Outreach in Kapkuikui 

Robert is teaching the 
children how to dance 

Primary Children in Kapkuikui 
are playing Volleyball 


